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DIARY DATES

	Mon 5th March
	Fisher Zone Swimming Carnival

	Wed 7th March
	Year 11 Biology excursion
P&C meeting 10am

	Thurs 8th March
	Pacific Parents meeting 10am

	Mon 12th March
	Year 12 Biology excursion

	Tues 13th March
	School Disco 5:30-9:30pm

	Wed 14th March 
	Year 7 Meet the teacher 4-6pm

	Thurs 15th March
	Year 7 School Values Day

	Mon 19th-21st Mar
	Year 8 Oracy Camp

	Fri 23rd March
	Hands on Employment Expo Years 10/11

	Mon 26th March
	Year 12 School Values Day

	Wed 28th March
Mon 2nd-5th April
Thurs 5th April
Mon 23rd April
Tues 24th April
	Year 9 School Values Day
Year 12 Half Yearly Exams
Last Day Term 1
Staff Development Day
Students return Term 2
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             School Captains & Vice Captains 2012

P&C REPORT
I would like to welcome back all our staff, students and parents to what is sure to be an exciting year at Airds High School. I would also like to extend a very special welcome to our Year 7 students and parents, as well as our new members of staff. I am sure that your time here at Airds High School will be both memorable and rewarding in many ways.

In the coming week our students will be taking home a survey that we are asking each family to fill out and return to the school as soon  as possible. The survey for the Priority Schools Program will greatly affect how much funding Airds High School receives during the next four years. It is imperative that we have 100% of the surveys returned in order to be able to continue to provide our students with the great range of resources already available, as well as high quality teaching and learning experiences. If you have any questions or difficulties completing the survey please do not hesitate to contact the school.

I would like to encourage all our parents and the wider community to come along to our P&C meetings. At present, we are a small but dedicated group of people who give what we can of our time to assist the school in providing our students with an interesting and fulfilling education. Any contribution made by a parent or community member, no matter how big or small, is greatly appreciated. Our meetings are currently held on the first Wednesday of every month at 10:15am in the staff common room. Please feel free to come along and find out what Airds High School P&C is all about.

I hope you enjoy the rest of Term 1 and I look forward to working with many of you during 2012.

Melanie Cutts
P&C President

FROM THE PASTORAL CARERS DESK
I hope by now everyone is settled into the new school year. It is always an exciting time when we return after the holidays, although it can be a little hard, as we all get back into our routines.

As this is the first Airds Announcer for 2012, I would especially like to welcome our new students and families to the school, best wishes in their future learning and development. AHS is a caring and supportive school community, with an active P&C and wonderful staff providing great opportunities for students. We would like AHS to be an enjoyable experience for all.

A tip in making your life a little less stressful at this time is to establish routines. Having predictable patterns and routines in your day; or over a week, can be very calming and reassuring. It’s also important for your health and wellbeing. 

Routines can include…
· Regular bedtimes.
· Regular waking.
· Regular mealtimes.
· Regular times for work, exercise and relaxation.
· Planning and preparing ahead to do routine jobs or activities.
In addition, establishing routines will also help to develop good organisation skills.

This term I will be at AHS on Wednesday and Thursday. If I can be of any assistance please do not hesitate to contact me.

Until next time
Cheers
Rob Hodgson JP

 (
We are:
 
Safe
Respectful
Learners
)










CLO REPORT
Welcome to all our new students and families, especially Year 7 and a welcome back to 2012 for all our families. I would like to introduce myself as the Community Liaison Officer.  I am at the school on Monday, Tuesday and Friday. I can help you to know more about school issues and ways you may be able to assist your students as well as how you can participate in school community events.

PSP Survey
The week of Monday 5th to Friday 9th of March is a very special week when all families from Years 7 to 10 will be asked to fill in a simple survey to help our school keep the extra funding which means we can continue with many special programs providing much better educational opportunities for our students.

These surveys will be sent home with students on the Monday and must be returned by the Friday. It is extremely important that ALL SURVEYS BE RETURNED, so that Airds High School can have the very best chance to receive the funding for the next four years. If you have any questions please contact Robyn Culbert, Maryanne Varu, Mr Miezio or Ms Angel.

*Some of our parents have been attending a Women’s Leadership Program, held at John Warby Public School, open to all parents and carers from Airds High School. If you are interested please contact me or Maryanne for more details.

Our first Multi-Cultural Parents Meeting will be held on Monday 12th March at 10am in the Common Room. All parents and carers are most welcome. We will be discussing ideas for the Flag Ceremony held on 7th May.
*A very useful website for parents is www.schoolatoz.com  
Take some time to check this out. (Lots of great information and tips for parents from pre-school to Year 12)
*Also look for the ad in this newsletter for a great savings program called SaversPlus. See if you might qualify for up to $500 towards education expenses.
 
Looking forward to meeting you at school this term
Mrs R Culbert
Community Liaison Officer

Remembering a “Friend of Airds”
It was with sadness that we learned recently of the passing of a local resident, Kay Ballard. Kay was a committed supporter of the Airds community and Airds High School over many years, particularly as a mentor in the school’s Career Buddy Program.
Her contribution has been much valued and we pass on our condolences to her family and her many friends.
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PICLO REPORT
Pacific greetings to all our students and their families it is great to be back at Airds High and we are looking forward to a fantastic year. Our 2012 calendar is getting pretty full and there are many exciting events planned ahead and with the 1st Pacific Parents Committee being on board I have no doubts that it is going to be an incredible year for our Pacific students at Airds High school.

Pacific Parents Committee
 This committee will be instrumental in the progress of your child’s learning while at school and we look forward to seeing you all there.

PSP surveys go out soon these forms will help to improve our students learning outcomes and provide much needed assistance to school students and staff. I am available for any assistance you may require with the PSP surveys, it is very important that these forms are filled in and returned to school as soon as possible.

Keep an eye out for the free screening of the Samoan movie ‘The Orator’ coming soon to your school...
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Invitation
Parents of Pacific Students
We need you
Nominations are being sought for a ‘Pacific Parents Committee’ 2012

The Role of the Pacific Parents Committee is:
· Be a voice and platform for Pacific Parents and Students.
· Plan and organise events for student’s e.g. Cultural dance events,(Polyfest) Sports events, (Samoan cricket) and Education programs.
· Provide support for Pacific parents and students.
‘No Experience Necessary’
Just willing hands and passionate hearts
Nomination and Election will take place on the day.

When: Thursday 8th March 10 am
Where: Meeting room Airds High school
Polynesian refreshments will be provided
 Pacific parents come and support your children this committee is for them. 


Fa a’ fetai
Mrs M Varu 
PICLO
[image: logo colour.bmp]	

TEACHING AND LEARNING REPORT

Our faculty has had a very successful beginning to the year. We have amalgamated from two faculties from past years and we are now all situated in the Library, where all students and staff know they can find assistance.

A most important event in our school calendar occurs in the week from the 5th to the 9th March 2012. Schools in NSW are offered the opportunity to have extra resources and staff by participating in a survey that DEC analyses and decides where funds are most needed for ensuring student success. We have happily been able to access these funds for the past four years and we must now begin the process again. Families are asked to complete the survey and return it to school and get tickets in our big raffle where prizes of $200, $150 and $100 will be on offer. All students will get a small gift when they return the survey.

The survey will be run from the library and students will be able to talk to staff anywhere in the school about the survey. Parents are reminded  that the survey is TOTALLY ANONYMOUS  and that the flap on the outside of the envelope is only for us to check that we have got all the surveys back. This flap is kept by the school and only the anonymous information inside the envelope goes for processing. We could lose a quarter of a million dollars if we do not get all the surveys back!

ESL
It is time for the ESL survey and we have completed the update for all LBOTE students. (Language Background other than English). Students are assessed for the capabilities with the English language and may receive additional support in English classes to ensure they can access the more difficult and academic language of high school.

COUNTING ON
Our Counting On teachers work with a variety of classes giving extra support for maths. 7 Persia and the 10 Connections class have experienced such things as interactive activities for timelines, higher and lower addition and subtraction games and many other fun activities.  New teachers are able to have extra support in their classes from our Counting On specialists.

STLAs
Our Support Teachers Learning Assistance have now completed the Personal Learning Plans for students in Years 8 and 9 who are facing some challenges with Literacy and Numeracy. Students have had the opportunity to identify areas of learning that they wish to concentrate on and improve. They will get some assistance from our 2 STLAs and from our SLSOs both in class and outside of class to achieve their targets. Parents are welcome to contact us and discuss their children and their progress and the extra support they are receiving.

 All new students beginning at Airds High School undertake a PAT maths and a TORCH literacy test so that we can identify their needs as soon as possible and ensure they are able to access any assistance they may require.

SLSOs
Our SLSOs (School Learning Support Officers) are working with targeted students in many of their subject areas. Any student who receives extra funding for learning difficulties is able to work with Ms Addamo, Ms Rodriguez and Ms Hopwood during classes. This assistance may support literacy or numeracy or behaviour challenges that students may be experiencing. Our SLSOs also have responsibility for year groups. Ms Rodriguez supports years 7&8, Ms Addamo supports years 9&11 and Ms Hopwood supports years 10&12.

[image: GAT LOGO.jpg]GIFTED AND TALENTED
The Gifted and Talented Program has had a successful launch this year with twelve Year 9 Students participating. These Students will be undertaking many opportunities this year including the Fast Forward Program, Gifted and Talented Middle School Challenge and a long term Independent Research Project.

The Fast Forward Program is a partnership between the University of Western Sydney and Greater Western Sydney Schools, which helps students to see the value of continuing their education through to Year 12 and beyond. The program will provide these students with opportunities to not only improve their academic performance, but also to expand their horizons. 

The Gifted and Talented Middle School Challenge is an Airds High School initiative involving local Primary schools that aims to develop students’ creative and critical thinking skills. The challenge will take place one day each term at Airds High School and will be run by the Year 9 Gifted and Talented students under the supervision of Ms Zalewski and Ms Jones. Each student will also be undertaking a long-term KLA-based independent research project with an original product to be presented at the end of the year.

LIBRARY
Welcome back to a new year. We are very excited in the Library as 2012 is the National Year of Reading. We will be running extra activities to promote Reading this year as well as ensuring our usual wide range of reading material is expanded and relevant to students.

Another cause for excitement is the school’s subscription to ClickView. This service provides over 10,000 subject-related videos, film clips and documentaries to teachers and students. Teachers can access these resources to enhance teaching and render their topics more visible. Very soon, students will also be able to access them at home if they have internet availability. 

Remember all the Library resources can be searched from home via the student DEC portal. In the portal, click on the ‘My Library’ button to access our internal search engine. Remember also that we welcome parents as borrowers
.
“Outside of a dog, a book is a man’s best friend. Inside of a dog, it’s too dark to read.”    
 – Groucho Marx

Mrs C Jones
Librarian

NORTA NORTA
Ms Lisa Chesterfield is supporting our Aboriginal students in years 8 and 10 as indicated by their performances in NAPLAN. She also works with targeted year 7 & 9 students who may request assistance in the classroom or with other issues related to school.
Mr Scott Miranda is supporting our Aboriginal students in years 11 & 12 and spends time in classrooms with them and at other times may work with students in senior study, homework centre and before and after school.

SAMOAN SUCCESS
Our school has received some extra funding to support a district initiative for Samoan students. Mr Leon Latulipe is coordinating the program which revolves around the rich Samoan heritage that many of our students have. They are building stronger literacy skills through activities specifically designed around Samoan history, culture and language. The group is also developing traditional dance compositions and we hope to soon have the expertise of our parents to expand this initiative.

MACQUARIE UNIVERSITY
Researchers from Macquarie University have sought the assistance of our school, working to advise government on strategies to ensure the success of all students in DEC schools. While some students always enjoy school and love to learn and undertake activities in classes, other students find school and the demands of classrooms, subject content and school rules very difficult to accommodate. Thankyou to all the parents who so generously gave their time to complete the rather long questionnaires from the University.

‘10 CONNECTIONS’
Our Stage 5 ‘Connections’ class has begun the year strongly. Most of the students attended a week long bootcamp to develop endurance, resilience, teamwork, determination and leadership. Classroom activities are focused upon ensuring strong literacy and numeracy skills and knowledge. Students are provided with many opportunities to participate in extra programs run by external agencies.  Football United has begun its work and students are enthusiastic and engaged in this great sporting opportunity with soccer.

Ms C Angel
HT Teaching & Learning

CAREERS REPORT
Many students have now begun their TAFE courses and negotiating the demanding schedule of attending two educational institutions. Students are working in many different areas and are opening further pathways for their successful futures.
The next cohort of TAFE begins in June/July, so if your child did not activate an application and has interest in attending particular courses, please get in touch with Ms Fitas in the Library

Careers Education Programs
Year 8 Burnside			Year 9 Fast Forward
Year 9 Links to Learning	Year 10 ITRACK                 				Mentoring Session
SKILLS MOST SOUGHT AFTER BY EMPLOYERS   
Communications Skills (listening, verbal, written)
 By far, the one skill mentioned most often by employers is the ability to listen, write, and speak effectively. Successful communication is critical in business. 

Analytical/Research Skills
 Deals with your ability to assess a situation, seek multiple perspectives, gather more information if necessary, and identify key issues that need to be addressed. 
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Computer/Technical Literacy
 Almost all jobs now require some basic understanding of computer hardware and software, especially word processing, spread sheets, and email. 

Flexibility/Adaptability/Managing Multiple Priorities Deals with your ability to manage multiple assignments and tasks, set priorities, and adapt to changing conditions and work assignments. 

Interpersonal Abilities
The ability to relate to your co-workers, inspire others to participate, and mitigate conflict with co-workers is essential given the amount of time spent at work each day. 

Leadership/Management Skills
 While there is some debate about whether leadership is something people are born with, these skills deal with your ability to take charge and manage your co-workers. 

Multicultural Sensitivity/Awareness
 There is possibly no bigger issue in the workplace than diversity, and job-seekers must demonstrate a sensitivity and awareness to other people and cultures. 

Planning/Organizing
 Deals with your ability to design, plan, organize, and implement projects and tasks within an allotted timeframe this also involves goal-setting.  

Problem-Solving/Reasoning/Creativity
 Involves the ability to find solutions to problems using your creativity, reasoning, and past experiences along with the available information and resource. 

Teamwork
Because so many jobs involve working in one or more work-groups, you must have the ability to work with others in a professional manner while attempting to achieve a common goal. 

Sydney Institute TAFE Ultimo College 
Autobody Vehicle Painting & Panel Beating
Free Courses  
Places are still available for these courses 
18 week training for a job. This course also includes work experience and will prepare you for an Apprenticeship.
Enquiries Rainer Malkki 9217 4976
(rainer.malkkki@tafensw.edu.au)
Interested in an apprenticeship but don’t know where to start?
WPC Group is a leader in linking apprentices and trainees to the automotive industry. WPC group specialise in heavy vehicle, spray painting, detailing, panel beating and spare parts interpreting.  Email your resume and expression of interest   to our recruitment team at recruitmentnsw@wpcgroup.org.au 


AASE brings together 50 Year 11 and Year 12 students from Sydney, each with the desire to pursue Engineering as their future career. 

AASE will run this year from Monday April 16 to Friday April 20. 

The program is designed to give students an insight and exposure to the range of available engineering careers.  Students who are selected to take part in AASE will be involved in a series of activities including site visits.  They will experience first hand life at University, they will attend lectures at the faculty of Engineering within three of Sydney’s Universities and visit the campus of Australian National University.  The visit to Canberra will include an overnight stay. 
The cost to attend AASE is $270. 
Copies of the brochure and application forms can be downloaded and printed off the website –
www.engineersaustralia.org.au/sydney 
listed under “schools programs” on the home page. 
or phone 9410 5600 Aimee Najdovski 



[image: disability]The DNCO program works to improve the transition and participation of people with disabilities, including chronic medical conditions and mental illness into post-school education, training and employment. For any additional information please phone (02) 96787378 or visit www.uws.edu.au/ndco

Mrs A Fitas
Careers Adviser

SPORT REPORT
2012 has started with a bang. We have had many keen and talented students being successful in a wide range of sports already this year. We have already held our swimming carnival for the year. The weather held out for us and we were all grateful for this. I must thank Stuart Ferderer our starter on the day for his hard work and dedication to our school and our swimming carnival. Once again he shared his knowledge and guidance to our staff and students. So a BIG thank you from all of us.

The 2012 sporting season has definitely started and I wish all our students the best in their chosen fields.

The following teachers will be taking the following sports in the Knockout competition this year. 

	Open boys Basketball
	Tyler

	Open girls Basketball
	Clements

	Boys cricket
	Miranda/Lightfoot 

	Boys soccer
	Lightfoot/Miranda

	Girls soccer
	Miranda 

	Boys hockey
	Tate

	Girls hockey
	Tate

	Girls opens netball
	Radford 

	U15s netball
	Simms

	Open boys rugby league 
	Halliburton
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	U15s & 14s rugby league 
	Bromley 

	U 13s rugby league 
	Latulipe /Oczos  

	Table tennis (Co ed)
	Rosete

	Boys touch
	Oczos

	Girls touch
	Williams 

	Boys volleyball
	Johns

	Girls volleyball
	Johns

	Open girls rugby union 
	Moss



Congratulations to the following students who have been successful in making the following Fisher Zone Teams  
 
Volleyball
· Sulu Leiataua
· Jackie Faiaoga
· Anna Mati-Leifi
· Merita Sa
· Lucas Macdonald 
Congratulations to Jackie Faiaoga for making the Sydney South West team.

Tennis 
On the 17th of February Saterlee Van-Stralen competed at the Sydney South West trial for tennis. She was successful in making it to the Sydney South West team. All the best Saterlee, and good luck.

Swimming Carnival 
Our swimming carnival was held on the 13th of February at Bradbury pools. Congratulations to the following teachers who were successful in winning the teachers V students relay race; Mr Bromley, Mr McDonnell, Mr Tyler and Mr Halliburton. Our standout performer on the day was Aidan Ferderer who broke 5 school records. Mr Foord needs a mention for his efforts in the race. He started his team off with a great start which put them in a great position to win the race. 
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Congratulations to the following Age Champions

	Name - GIRLS
	Age 
	Name - BOYS
	Age 

	Angelique Cam 
	12
	Joel Etherington 
	13

	Hayley Greatley 
	13
	Aidan Ferderer
	14

	Emily Moore 
	14
	Cameron Stewart, Dylan McManus and Nicolas Sutherland  
	15

	Katelyn Ferderer
	16
	Hayden Harrison 
	16

	
	
	Matthew Chard 
	17
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The following records were broken on the day
	Name 
	Event 
	New record
	Old record 
	Year it was set in  

	Aidan Ferderer
	200mIM
	2.53.24s
	2.59.59s
	2011

	Aidan Ferderer
	100 Freestyle 
	1.10.09s
	1.17.21s
	1994

	Aidan Ferderer
	50 Backstroke 
	38.93s
	42.64s
	1998

	Aidan Ferderer
	50 Breaststroke 
	43.3s
	43.84s
	1998

	Aidan Ferderer
	50 Butterfly 
	33.35s
	52.42s
	1997

	Katelyn Ferderer
	50m Butterfly 
	47.74s
	1.01.04s
	1997
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N.Tate
Sports Organiser



SRC NEWS
Thank you to everyone who bought a rose for Valentine’s Day. We raised $265 and sold over 150 roses. Half of this money will now go to the A21 campaign which is the school’s charity of the term. Also thanks very much to Elijah for being cupid and to Meaghan and Rebel for being cupid’s little helpers. 

We have many events coming up in the term like the disco which is ‘Hawaiian’ themed. Come and get your hula on! It’s on Tuesday the 13th March and is $5 for entry. You also have to pay before Friday 9th March or you won’t be able to go. You also can’t go if you are on red monitoring, suspended this term or if you are away on the day of the disco.

Written by  Rhiannon Cuthbert, Angela Franks and Emily Moore.

Welcome back to 2012! This year Miss Simms (PDHPE) and Mr Wallace (CAPA) have teamed up to Co-ordinate the SRC. We are looking forward to listening to the concerns of students, raising money for the school and making Airds High School a safer, more respectful place to learn.

We would like to formally introduce our SRC for 2011/2012.
· Year 12 School Captains – Elijah Lilomaiava, Chloe Horne
· Year 12 Vice Captains – Matthew Chard, Melissa Le
· Year 12 Leadership Team – Emily Dean, James Peagam, Carly-Jade Chesterfield, Mahdi Saleh, Rebekah Noom
· Year 11 – Adi Turaganivolo, Anna Mati-Leifi, Paul Vaai
· Year 10 – Meaghan Noom, Rebel Delboux-Fermor, Stephanie Naicori, Teangi Foster
· Year 9 – Christina Lilomaiava, Aidan Ferderer, Stefan Czarnowski, Killara Bell-Stewart
· Year 8 – Rhiannon Cuthbert, Angela Franks, Emily Moore, Justin Peachey

Within the SRC, we have an executive committee and this consists of:
· President – Meaghan Noom
· Vice-president – Rebel Delboux-Fermor
· Treasurer – Adi Turaganivolo
· Secretary – Christina Lilomaiava
· Assistant Secretary – Rhiannon Cuthbert
· Publicity Officer – Angela Franks

By the end of this term, we hope to have elected the newest members of our SRC, Year 7. Nominations will be completed in Week 9 and speeches will take place during Year Assemblies in Weeks 10 and 11. 
Just a reminder to existing SRC members that our weekly meeting is held on Monday at recess in the Meeting Room. All are expected to attend if present at school.

Thanks for starting the year off on a positive and hopefully this will continue and 2012 will be a very successful year.

Miss Simms and Mr Wallace
SRC Co-ordinators
                   

Peer Support Session February 2012
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School starts at 8:30am EVERY day. Please ensure your child arrives to school at this time EVERY day.  If they are late, they MUST bring a note from you explaining the lateness.  Thank you for your co-operation.




If your child is absent from school, we need a note to explain the absence WITHIN 7 DAYS – this is a legal requirement otherwise the absence will be marked as unjustified. Thank you for your co-operation.

                   
PDHPE REPORT
Welcome to the new school year from the PDHPE faculty: I will be continuing to be Head Teacher of PDHPE. The rest of the staff for this year will be
· Miss Tate
· Ms Simms
· Mr Halliburton
· Mrs Williams
· Mr Bromley
· Mr Rosete
· Ms Zalewski
· 
 Miss Tate is the Sport Organiser again for 2012.

 Students are well into their first unit of work for 2012. This term students will be completing the following units in Health:
· Year 7 – I want to be an Olympian
· Year 8 – It’s Your decision
· Year 9 – Safe Partying
· Year 10 – Positive Choices

Each student has received an assessment policy and a guideline explaining what is required of him or her this year. The following assessment tasks have also been given out - Year 7 “I want to be an Olympian” grid due week 8/9 Term 1, Year 8 Its Your Decision – “Sexually Transmitted Infections” due week 8/9 Terrm 1, Year 9 “Safe Partying” PowerPoint presentation due week 8/9 and Year 10 “Positive Choices – Biographical Recount” due week 8.   

This term in practical lessons students will be doing the following:
· Year 7 – Fundamental Movement Skills - Get Skilled, Get Active
· Year 8 – Fundamental Movement Skills – Strike, Catch & Throw
· Year 9  - Run, Rock & Roll – Modified Games, Dance & Gymnastics
· [image: C:\Program Files\Microsoft Office\Media\CntCD1\ClipArt7\j0318734.wmf]Year 10 – Dynamic Games
Students must bring and change into full PE uniform for all practical lessons and sport. This means the school sport polo shirt, shorts and joggers.

In PDHPE at Airds High School each student is expected to work to the best of their ability in all areas to achieve their PERSONAL BEST. 

It is also pleasing to see the number of students choosing PDHPE electives. We are currently running the following electives: Year 9 Coaching, Year 9 & 10 Physical Activity and Sport Studies (PASS), Year 11 & 12 Sport, Lifestyle & Recreation (SLR) and Year 11 & 12 Personal Development, Health & Physical Education (PDHPE) and we are also running a VET Sports Coaching course in Years 11 and 12. We also wish our Year 12 classes all the best this year when they sit for their HSC.

The PDHPE faculty values the contributions made by all of the students at Airds High School, but are especially appreciative of those that make an extra effort to do the very best that they can. The positive effort of individual students helps to make a more productive and happy learning environment for the teacher and the rest of the class. 
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Swimming Carnival
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[image: C:\Program Files\Microsoft Office\Media\CntCD1\ClipArt2\j0232064.wmf]School Sport Subsidy Scheme
The School Sport Subsidy Scheme is a joint partnership program between Housing NSW, NSW Sport & Recreation and John Warby Primary, Briar Road Primary and Airds High School.

The project aims to:
· assist children and young people experiencing financial hardship and other socioeconomic disadvantage to become involved in regular, local level sport and active recreation, and
· encourage greater levels of community involvement and integration by encouraging families to connect with local community organisations

[image: C:\Program Files\Microsoft Office\Media\CntCD1\ClipArt7\j0318766.wmf]A large sum of funding is available for each of the schools to distribute individual grants to students to pay for sporting club registration fees and uniform (up to $200/person). The subsidy covers 80% of the total costs for each student, and the remaining 20% of the total cost must be paid to the sporting club by the family.
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Students must collect a registration form from their local sporting club outlining registration and uniform costs and give a copy of their completed registration form to myself in the PDHPE faculty so I can organise for the school to send a cheque to the club/organisation. If you would like to know about the local sporting clubs available in the area, please see me and I can arrange a registration form for the relevant sport. 

Please don’t hesitate to call me for any further information regarding PDHPE and Sport.

Hope you all have a happy and healthy 2012.

Mr. S Wagner
Head Teacher PDHPE

LIVE ONLINE HELP WITH HOMEWORK

A FREE online service live with a qualified tutor          

visit www.campbelltown.nsw.gov.au/library
Click on yourtutor.com
Key in your library card number

· Monday to Friday 4pm to 8pm
· Access yourtutor from home or your local library
· The service is available for students in years 4-12
· FREE access to your tutor is now available at your 
local library






COMMUNITY NOTICES

PARENT LINE – Helpline     1300 1300 52
This state government funded helpline (managed by Catholic Care) provides a unique free support service to parents. Highly skilled professional counsellors are available 24 Hrs, 7 days, taking calls from parents & carers about any parenting issues, from tips on how to manage the morning routine to concerns about distant adolescents to complex challenges of living in blended families.

Join at Campbelltown Arts Centre from February – April for a range of activities including a robot/machine making workshop, NIDA drama classes, ceramics, drawing, yoga and more. For information about what’s on at the Arts Centre this Term, please visit our website at www.campbelltownartscentre.com.au, phone Box Office on (02) 4645 4294 or email artscentre@campbelltown.nsw.gov.au.


Bambi Kindergarten 
Celebrating 60 years 
of service to the community

Bambi Kindergarten Association Inc
Would like to invite you to join us for afternoon tea

Date: Saturday 26th May 2012
Time: 1:00pm to 4:00pm
Where: Bambi Kindergarten Stevens Road, Ingleburn
RSVP: Friday 18th May 2012	

Phone 9829-1927	Fax 9829 3419
Email- bambikinder@optusnet.com.au

In line with Bambi’s 60th celebration we are holding a 
PAVER Fundraiser.  This is a great opportunity for past staff, children and families to signify their involvement in Bambi’s history. If you are interested in purchasing a paver can you please contact the preschool to arrange distribution of our 
order form.


Youth Off the Streets
Every Monday transport will be provided for young people from Airds to travel to the Koch Centre for Youth in Macquarie Fields. The Koch Centre is a place where young people can be safe and have lots of fun playing sports and other activities.
The bus picks up at AB Central at 4:00pm and drops off around Riverside Dr at 8:00pm, there is no cost but a permission note must be signed each term for each person. Bookings can be made 1 week in advance by calling 87966700 or SMS 0430 326 343
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LOCAL VOLLEYBALL
7 WEEK COMPETITION
[image: C:\Program Files\Microsoft Office\Media\CntCD1\ClipArt6\j0295277.wmf]




Monday 20th Feb to Monday 2nd April

Have fun & get fit with friends. All ages and families welcome. Register as a player or register your whole team.

Where: AB Central
When: Monday nights 5:30-7:30pm
Contact: Natalee at AB Central on 4629 3245









FREE SEMINAR FOR PARENTS

“The Five Greatest Challenges for Parents in 2012”

Presented by Michael Carr-Gregg covering alcohol, online safety, sleep and other key issues.

Date: Thurs 15th March
Venue: Ingleburn High School (Hall), Oxford Rd   
              Ingleburn
Time: 6:30 – 8:00pm
Cost: FREE
Supported by Udesign Schoolwear, P&C Co-Op Group, Macarthur Parents.com.au
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DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S REPORT YR 8, 10 & 12
[image: ]











As this is our first edition for 2012, I would like to extend a warm welcome to all of our new families and welcome back all other families.  It has been a busy start to the year and the holidays are now well behind us.

This year, I have the pleasure of supervising Years 8 (Year Adviser – Mr Buckley), 10 (Year Adviser – Mr Lightfoot), and 12 (Year Adviser – Mrs Dunn).  As some of you may be aware, Mrs Dunn will be leaving us towards the end of term 2 as she takes Maternity Leave.  I am pleased to announce that Ms Green has been successful in her application to relieve Mrs Dunn of her duties as Year Adviser at this time.  During terms 1 & 2, Ms Green will assist Mrs Dunn and learn the ropes.  Our Welfare Team meets once a fortnight and each Year Adviser also meets fortnightly with their Deputy Principal to keep up to date with the happenings in their respective years.

Year 12 have had a solid start to their year and are now almost half way to completing their HSC courses.  Many have dropped subjects and will have periods in their timetable when they are not on a normal timetabled class.  In these periods, students are expected to be in the Senior Study where they can complete homework, revise, and prepare for assessment tasks.  Under no circumstances are students to leave school grounds during these periods.  These periods are not ‘free’ periods and students will be recorded and followed up for truancy if they do not attend these periods.  The only exception to this is when the Senior Study period is at the start, or the end, of the day.  In this situation, students are allowed to start late and leave early under flexible leave.  They can only do this with a signed permission note from their parent / guardian.  Once timetables have been finalised for 2012, students will receive a flexible leave pass.  Office staff will also have a sign in and out sheet so that students can be tracked.  

Year 10 have also been working hard as we head into what is unknown territory for all of us.  The School Certificate has gone and it has been replaced with the RoSA (Record of Student Achievement).  Mr Foord presented an outline of RoSA to the students on their first day back at school this year.  As we progress through the year, more information will be known and we will pass it on to you.   On another note,  Year 10 are going to benefit from a Careers Expo that is being held at our school on March 23.  It has been organised by Housing NSW and from the draft outline, it promises to be a rewarding and informative day.  More details will come home shortly regarding this.

Our School Values Team also meets once a fortnight and I am pleased to report that our team has grown significantly with more staff members recognising the importance of our PBL program.  We have many exciting things planned for 2012 and look forward to another year of celebrating what safe, respectful learners we have at Airds High School.

Our Showcase will run again in August so keep an eye out for the date in future editions!  Tied in to our School Values (we are safe, we are learners, we are respectful) will be our School Values Days (twice a year).  These will be activities run at school by the Year Adviser and the Welfare Team to further develop the skill set of our students.  Activities will be uniquely designed and tailored to the needs of individual year groups.  I know that many Year Advisers are also looking at camps as a means of further consolidating the work that is being covered during the School Values Days.

As always, if you have any concerns about your child, please do not hesitate to contact the school.
I look forward to working with you all throughout 2012.

Julie Fuller
Deputy Principal

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S REPORT YR 7, 9 & 11
[image: ]













Firstly welcome back to all the families and friends of Airds High School. I hope your holidays were both relaxing and rewarding. There is nothing like spending quality time with the family. I know the staff fully enjoyed their Christmas break and now are looking forward to the challenges of the 2012 school year.

It has been fantastic to see so many of our students return to school in their correct uniform and display obvious pride in the school and the community. It has been a wondrous sight during assemblies to look out and see the entire student body dressed in the school colours. I urge you to continue to support the school uniform policy.

Our school day commences at 8.30 am each day. This is when the rolls are marked and important information is given to our students. If your child arrives after this time they may be recorded as absent; this can affect Centre link payments, lead to a Home School Liaison Officer (HSLO) referral and even affect their ability to meet mandatory course requirements and Higher School Certificate accreditation. 

Recently a number of parents have contacted me in regard to Cyber Bullying (facebook) issues. This hideous misuse of today’s technology has caused significant disruption to the learning of our students. In some cases this has been the direct cause of aggressive behavior in our school. The school and community must work together if we are to prevent this type of harassment and remove unnecessary stress and anxiety for our students. Please monitor your child’s internet usage. I have a number of pamphlets that deal with Cyber Bullying, feel free to contact me if you would like one.

Most of our students have started the year on a very positive note and it is crucial that we work together to encourage our students to take advantage of all available learning opportunities. One example of this is the homework centre, this is the perfect place for any student to build upon what they have learnt in class and it is in operation every Wednesday from 3.00 pm till 4.00 pm.

This year I will be overseeing the following Year Groups; 7, 9 & 11. I will have the pleasure of working with Mr O’Neill, Ms Taylor, and Mr Oczos, three very talented Year Advisers. If you have any concerns relating to your child’s education at our school contact us immediately. I look forward to seeing you at our upcoming school events.

Mr S McGuire
Deputy Principal

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S REPORT
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I would like to welcome all students, parents and staff to the start of an exciting 2012. I am excited about working with a great team in developing and implementing strategies to enhance the Teaching and Learning at Airds High School. My main role will be to oversee and implement whole school teaching and learning in the following areas:
a) Literacy & Numeracy
b) Technology
c) Middle Schooling
d) Gender Equity
e) Enrichment & Engagement 

It has been a busy start to the year with a lot happening already. I have been impressed with the way Year  7 have settled into life at Airds High School they have taken on board the new structures to their schooling. Mr O’Neill has been instrumental in this occurring, making sure all of his Year 7 students are happy. 

It is also with great pleasure that I introduce Ms Kate Kennedy who will be the Year 6 Transition Coordinator for 2012 & Year 7 Coordinator in 2013 & Ms Melanie Holmes who will be the Year 5 Transition Coordinator for 2012 & Year 7 Coordinator in 2014.   Both will be working closely with the Year 5 & 6 students in 2012. We are in the process of visiting all of our feeder primary schools to discuss with Year 5 & 6 students their local high school and provide information for Year 6 students as to what it will be like next year.

We would also like to encourage you to join us at Airds High School on: Wednesday 14th March from 4pm – 6pm for the High School Expo where each KLA will present material to the parents & students of Yr 7, Yr 6 & Yr 5 & show case what happens in that KLA at high school. These activities will provide information to parents about the nature of secondary education and the options available. There will also be tours of classrooms & facilities. A  Parent and Carer Information Session will also be conducted to provide you with more thorough information on topics pertaining to the transition of your child into Year 7, such as: the curriculum offered, programs and resources of the school, as well as an opportunity for you to ask any questions you might have regarding your child’s education with us at Airds High School.

In 2013, 8 Year 6 students will be offered scholarships to attend Airds High School. These scholarships will include: provision of a full school uniform, payment of school fees and excursions in 2013 and full payment to participate in the Year 7 “Get to Know You Day” events. Applications for the scholarship can be obtained from the front office at Airds HS; copies will also be left with the stage 3 coordinators at each of the primary schools. Applications are due by Thursday 5th April 2012.

Airds High School has embraced technology and has made great progress in this area. The school installed another six Interactive White Boards (IWB) at the beginning of the Year which means the school now has 39 IWB’s which are being widely used in the delivery of quality lessons in a range of subjects. 

At the time of writing this report parents and carers of Year 9 students attended a Parent Information Session on Wednesday 29th February; it was a great turn out where parents were given details on the new laptops. The laptop user charter was given out and this needs to be returned before a student can receive their laptop. For any parents/carers who did not attend this session they need to contact Mr Miezio to arrange a meeting to be given the information and charter.  

The 2012 Priority Schools Programs survey 
What is PSP?

· Priority Schools Programs provide additional funding, staffing and consultancy services to identified schools. 
· The schools identified for Priority Schools Programs are known as Priority Schools. 
· Priority Schools receive additional resources for literacy, numeracy and participation programs for students. 
· Priority Schools are those which serve communities with the highest concentrations of low socio-economic status families. 
· A new list of Priority Schools is identified every four years by a voluntary survey of families. 

What does the Priority Schools Programs survey ask about? 
The survey measures: 
· type of parent/caregiver occupation 
· parent/caregiver educational qualifications 
· sole parent families 
· unemployment in families 
· Aboriginal or Torres Strait Islander families 

 Why use a survey? 
· Up-to-date information 
· Direct information from school families only 
· Confidential and accurate 
· Strong data – over 90% response rate 
· A number of variables which cross-check with each other 
· Rigorous, high level, statistical analysis gives a highly accurate result 

Why is the PSP survey important? 
The results of the survey determine which schools will be supported by Priority Schools Programs for each new funding period. This support represents significant additional resourcing for schools and includes a school grant, staffing supplementation and access to specialised regional consultants and partnership officers.

What are the key features of the PSP survey form and process? 
is confidential - the survey forms are returned in a sealed envelope. No-one at the school can read the response of any family. No-one who opens the envelope at the scanning company knows which family it came from. 

is easy to complete - the survey form is short. It only takes up one side of a single A4 piece of paper. Only essential questions are asked. It is easy to complete. 
relies on a high response – the last time the survey was conducted, over 90% of families who were sent a survey form returned it. In many schools, 100% of families completed the form. Families understand that their cooperation and participation in the survey process can yield significant benefits for school resourcing in the future. 

What else do parents and caregivers need to know? 
If parents and caregivers have children at both a primary school and a high school they may be asked to return a survey to each school. 

Schools may also need to explain to parents and caregivers that they need to indicate on the survey form what work they are engaged in at the moment, rather than what they may be qualified to do.

Why should families complete the survey form? 
Completion of the PSP survey by families in schools can lead to increased funding and staffing in the future to support students’ achievements in literacy, numeracy and engagement in learning.

Survey Details
· Survey week 5-9th March – forms are sent to parents/caregivers on the 5th March and they need to return forms to school in sealed envelopes by the 9th March.

· Students return surveys to the library where allocated staff tear off the return slip and record that the survey has been returned. 

· Each student that returns the survey will receive a bag of lollies and a raffle ticket to go in the draw for 3 prizes. $200, $150 & $100 gift voucher at Woolworths. 

Airds Community of Schools – What we are doing?
[bookmark: _GoBack]Student Activities

· Airds High School science faculty will develop lessons/activities with the primary schools. Airds HS staff visit Primary School and students visit High School to have the opportunity to explore the use of scientific methods in the science labs.

· Year 5, 6 & 7 gifted and talented challenge involving students selected from the primary school. Six students are nominated from each school. The challenge will take place one day each term at AHS & will be run by the Yr 9 G & T students under the supervision of AHS G & T teachers. 

These students will participate in set challenges rotating their way through KLA based quiz questions, problem solving activities & team building experiences. Each school group will be given points for each challenge & these will be collated after each day. At the end of the year, the school group who has the most number of points will win the annual G & T Middle School Challenge. A cross school blog will also be established for this group to communicate & set challenges during the year.

· Stage 3 numeracy program targeting Gifted & Talented students from the primary school and mentored by a high school maths teacher.

· Aboriginal Numeracy Challenge Gala Days each Term. Stage 3 focus with the inclusion of Year 10 mentors to assist on the day. 

· Year 10 selected students are trained as mentors to deliver the Boys Own & Girl Zone program currently run at Airds HS.

· A Peer Support program will be delivered to Yr 5 with Yr 8 as mentors, so they already have relationship with peer support leaders when they attend Yr 7 (i.e. Yr 7 and Yr 10 peer support program).

· Transition visits to high school, this would involve the primary school students attending Airds High school for “taster lessons” and other activities. Use of video conference for some activities.

· A basketball program is being developed which involves training HS students as coaches for PS students after school clinics, basketball competition held between primary school hosted at AHS.

School Visits
· Airds HS to coordinate a 2013 Yr 7 YA to start to work with Year 6 (2012) & 2014 YA to work with Year 5 (2012) students/parents.

· Year 5 & 6 transition advisers visit primary schools on a regular basis which allows the building of rapport necessary for the smooth transition process as well as establishing a relationship between the student and YA’s.

· DP T & L and Year 5 & 6 transition advisers visit feeder primary schools early in term 1 to discuss Airds HS and starting high school.

· High school staff visit PS to observe lessons and PS teachers observe lessons in the high school. Teacher exchange to enhance a professional relationship between the communities of schools, there could be team teaching and classroom visits across KLA’s in Year 7 & 6. Professional dialogue as well as discussions of teaching and behavioural strategies.

· Year 7 showcase evening which allows the Year 7 students to demonstrate their achievements to date. Every faculty displays students work as well as work samples and performances.  Year 5 & 6 students from the primary schools are invited to contribute displays by providing work samples and displays.

· Orientation Day 5th December – What to expect and getting to know High School.
Involve Parents & Community
High School Expo where each KLA will present material to the parents & students of Yr  7, Yr  6 & Yr  5 & show case what happens in that KLA at High School. These activities will provide information to parents about the nature of secondary education and the options available. There will also be tours of classrooms & facilities. A  Parent and Carer Information Session will also be conducted to provide you with more thorough information on topics pertaining to the transition of your child into Year 7, such as: the curriculum offered, programs and resources of the school as well as an opportunity for you to ask any questions you might have regarding your child’s education with us at Airds High School. Wednesday 14th March from 4pm – 6pm  

· Airds High School staff conducts generic “parent meetings” to inform parents of starting high school, high school curriculum & how high schools cater for the needs of students.  Parent meetings linked into Primary School meet the teacher sessions/parent teacher, P & C meetings. 

· Airds High School staff to conduct “parent meetings” to inform parents of use of ICT, being safe(e.g. cyber bullying)

· Produce CD to inform parents of starting high school, high school curriculum & how high schools cater for the needs of students.

·  Continuation of the COS Koori Newsletter each term.

Mr J Miezio
Deputy Principal Teaching & Learning
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Welcome Back
I would like to welcome back all students and staff and I hope that you have had a very enjoyable and relaxing Christmas break. I’d also like to bestow a special welcome to our new Year 7 students, and to those who have joined us from other high schools. I’m sure your time at Airds will be both enjoyable and educationally rewarding.


New Staff 
2012 has seen a consolidation of staff with only a small number of changes. We would like to welcome Mrs Alice Heffernan in Mathematics replacing Mr Ta who has transferred to Bonnyrigg HS. We wish Mr Ta all the best at his new school. Also we would like to welcome Mr John Hennessy HT Mathematics. Mr Hennessy comes to us from Picton HS and will be joining the school in late term 1. Mrs Cumines has taken her final Long Service Leave before she retires. More details about the outstanding service and contribution that Ms Cumines has provided the school will be detailed in a later report. Mr Buttery has also been seconded to district office to work there and we wish him well. On behalf of the school community I would like to welcome our new staff and thank them in advance for the contribution I know they will make to the positive learning outcomes of our students in the years to come.

Staff Training and Development
Many staff spent considerable time either at school or home during the holidays preparing for 2012. Our committed staff spent the first Training and Development day completing modules from the DEC directorate.  The staff will continue to undertake training and development outside student learning time.  This year the focus will be on gifted and talented education, supplementing the skills in literacy, numeracy and quality teaching and learning acquired in previous years. We believe that the skills developed and or refined in this training will have a great impact on the learning outcomes of our students at Airds HS. 

BER
The school year has begun well despite a small number of improvements still in progress  and in particular the effort required by students and staff to negotiate the impact of 
the BER (Building Education Revolution) works around the school. The school was successful in Round 4 of the government’s Trade Training Centre initiative and as a result will have a $980,000 construction facility built in half of the old school hall. The ageing canteen will also benefit from a $300,000 upgrade.

An additional six interactive whiteboards were installed at the beginning of 2012 and this ensures technology equipment in every learning space in the school.

Uniform
It has been extremely pleasing to see so many students wearing the new school uniform.  I must thank parents for their support in this matter and students who showed the initiative in 2011 and wanted the uniform to become more formal. Seniors have also impressed through wearing the school tie with their cotton shirt and this looks fantastic. Thank you from the school community for wearing your uniform with pride and making a positive contribution to the good image of our school. 

A reminder that it is a work place requirement that students and staff who access Science labs and Home Economics and Industrial Technology rooms are required to wear leather shoes. Yr 7 are also required to wear black shoes as they set the scene for an improvement in uniform for the years that follow.

Changes to school Policies and Procedures – in brief
The school day now concludes at 2:50pm each day, except Tuesdays, which conclude at 2:00pm. Bus times have been adjusted and thus will not impact on learning time in 2012.

Mobile phones are not to be seen, heard or used during the school day as they impact on the learning environment and social interaction of students and staff. It is requested that if parents wish to contact their child during the school day, they do so through the front office.

Appropriate use of Social Networks sites
Social networks have been designed to enable people to communicate with friends, have fun and share positive experiences. The misuse of this site through posting inappropriate and unacceptable comments and pictures has a negative impact on those that are targeted. In fact, harassment on-line is known as cyber bullying and is a criminal offence. It is extremely important that those who use such sights do so in a respectful and appropriate way. If you believe you are unable to be responsible in your use, maybe it is best that you deactivate your site.  Parents are encouraged to monitor their child’s  use.

In closing I would like toI wish everyone a successful and fantastic year at Airds High School.

Mr M Foord
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Would $500 help you pay for
school uniforms, books or a laptop?

Match your savings for school costs, dollar for dollar,
through Saver Plus.

The Benevolent Society is looking for new
participants in your local area.

You may be eligible if you or your partner have:

e a Health Care or a Pensioner Concession Card
e a child at school or starting next year
e some regular income from work.

Contact Rose Leto-Rerecic, your local Saver Plus Worker:
4633 3722 / 0407 310 205 or
rosel@bensoc.org.au.

Saver Plus was developed by ANZ and the Brotherhood of St Laurence and
is funded by ANZ and the Australian Government.
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SCHOOL ZONE PARKING OFFENCES

Increased penalties for School Zones. Current as at 1 July 2011

NO
STOPPING

* STOP in a NO STOPPING zon
or near a Children’s or Pedest

Means that in the area in the
direction of the arrow, you
mi NOT _STOP your
vehicle at any point on the
road or kerb, unless there is a
medical or other emergency.

Means that you have no more
than 2 minutes for drop-offs
or pick-ups of passengers or
goods and the driver must
stay within 3 metres of your
vehicle.

Means that in the direction of
the arrow or arrows you are
not allowed to stop your
vehicle unless you are driving
abus.

DOUBLE PARKING

You are NOT PERMITTED to
stop or park your vehicle
alongside another vehicle that
is already parked parallel to
the kerb.

iasimum Poraie
$353

+ 2 Demerit
Points

Penalty

$147

+ 2 Demerit
Points

Penalty

$265

+ 2 Demerit
Points

Penalty

$265

+ 2 Demerit
Points

265 + 2 Demerit Points, or STOP on
n Crossing: $353 + 2 Demerit Points

* STOP on path/strip in built up area: $147 + 2 Demerit Points
* STOP or Park in a Disabled Marked Area without a permit: $441

Please Note: fines subject to change without notice.
These penalties apply to offences in school zones during posted school hours.
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CHOOL ZONE TRAFFIC OFFENCES

Increased penalties for School Zones. Current as at 1 July 2011

SCHoOL SPEEDING OFFENCES
School Zone speeding

offences attract higher fine $3149

and demerit points than other

speeding offences. +7 Demerit
Points
MOBILE PHONE USE Penalty
Drive using a hand-held
mobile phone in a School $353
Zone. + 4 Demerit
Points
CHILDREN’S CROSSINGS Penalty
Disobey hand-held stop sign $
at Children's Crossing or 441
approach Children’s Crossing + 4 Demerit
too quickly to stop safely. Points
U-TURNS Penalty

Make a U-Turn without giving $353

way to pedestrian or vehicle 5
in a School Zone + 4 Demerit
Points

For a full list of all new penalties and offences, please visit:
www.rta.nsw.gov.au or phone the RTA on: 132213

Please Note: fines subject to change without notice.
C These penalties apply to offences in school zones during posted school hours.

campbelltown

city council
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